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Attendance

	Independent Retail Electric Providers
	Bill Barnes – Reliant Energy

Loretto Martin – Direct Energy LP



	Independent Power Marketers

	Mark Holler – Tenaska Power Services Co.



	Independent Generators
	Michael Barberio  – Exelon Generation Company LLC


	Municipals
	Donald Meek – Austin Energy

Simon Castillo  – CPS Energy 


	Others


	Ian Haley

Shams Siddiqi

Bob Helton

Jennifer Bevill


	
	Sandy Morris

Josephine Wan

Ryan Evans

	ERCOT Staff
	Mark Ruane

Vanessa Spells

Rizaldy Zapanta


	Spoorthy Papudesi

Kelly Landry

Sean Chang




The meeting was called to order at 9:31 a.m.
Approval of Meeting Minutes – November 16, 2016 
Bill Barnes submitted a motion to approve the November 16, 2016 minutes.  Donald Meek seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Seasonal Adjustment Factor
Vanessa Spells presented to the group the 2016 historical and the 2017 calculated and proposed Seasonal Adjustment Factors (SAF).  The group proposed to change the July 2017 SAF from the proposed 110% to 125% to reflect the increased risk for the period while maintaining the other months as proposed.  The group will further discuss in the next meeting.

Credit Updates
Ms. Spells updated the group on the status of ERCOT implementations and tasks related to approved NPRRs and the CMM Tech Refresh project.  She also informed the group that ERCOT staff has started distributing the revised collateral forms to affected Counter-Parties.  All collateral forms would need to be issued under the new forms by February 1, 2017.
Mark Ruane reported that ERCOT received a formal term sheet from the legal counsel of ICE.  The term sheet merely formalizes the agreement for ERCOT to use ICE prices.  There were no material changes from the earlier verbal commitment to use the prices from ICE at no charge.
Other Business
Ms. Spells informed the group that she will circulate later the timeline for the nomination of CWG officers for 2017.
Mr. Meek reported that he has presented to the F&A CWG’s goals for 2017 and that F&A did not have any other suggestions.  He will further discuss with the group in the January meeting.  

Mr. Meek also informed the group that 2017 meetings will be held on the third Wednesday of the month except for June and December due to the unavailability of rooms.  The June meeting will fall on Monday of the third week while the December meeting will fall on Friday of the second week.

Mr. Ruane informed the elected CWG officers for 2017 and the CWG Charter would need to be ratified in F&A next month, and that staff would propose a change to the ERCOT Market Credit Risk Corporate Standard to reflect the updated F&A reporting schedule.
Bob Helton informed the group that he has drafted an NPRR to bring the breach period back to 2 days for Counter-Parties secured with foreign guarantees due to logistical constraints. The NPRR will be circulated shortly. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:57 a.m.
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